City of Cambridge

Emergency Meeting

January 24, 2017
10:00 a.m.

An emergency meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on January 24, 2017 at Cambridge City Hall. The purpose of this emergency meeting was to discuss and consider a Declaration of Emergency due to excessive snow and potential flooding.
Present were Mayor Nanette Rhodes, Council President Cy Wert, Jeff Chance, Jon Andersen, and Verl Cate.  Also present was City Clerk/Treasurer Sandra McKee. 
Mayor Rhodes opened the meeting at 10:00 a.m.  She welcomed everyone to the meeting and the Mayor led the Pledge of Allegiance. Mayor Rhodes explained the state of conditions in the city and the county because of the excessive snow received.  Washington County had already declared a state of emergency and Idaho Governor Butch Otter had also declared a state of emergency for Washington County.  The Emergency Operations Team for the State of Idaho had planned on attending the meeting but because of an avalanche in the canyon a couple miles south of Cambridge they could not get through.

After some discussion the Cy Wert made a motion to recess at 11:10 a.m.so additional information could be collected by various people.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously and the council recessed.  Cy Wert then made a motion to reconvene the council meeting at 11:23 a.m. and Verl Cate seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously and the council reconvened.
Jeff Chance made a motion to introduce and read Resolution #R1-2017 Emergency Declaration – Snow/Flooding by title only under suspension of rules and regulations.  The motion was seconded by Verl Cate.  City Clerk Sandra McKee took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Jeff Chance then read Resolution #R1-2017 by title only.  Jeff then made a motion to pass Resolution #R1-2017 Emergency Declaration under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  Verl Cate seconded the motion.  The City Clerk took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion and resolution passed unanimously.

The county and emergency management team asked the council to send them a list of priorities for the snow emergency.  Discussion was held and a list of priorities developed to send.

1. Clean out all fire hydrants

2. Shovel roof of Museum Storage Shed and Park Bathrooms 

3. Haul out excessive snow starting with intersections with Hwy 95 & 71 then proceeding to the rest of the streets.  Put snow on City land next to well, on FWRT if get permission, or on City field below fairgrounds.

4. Check Museum and Museum Storage Shed for structural condition.

5. Open street and driveways for emergency entrance.

6. Open storm drains (do when excessive snow is removed)

7. Provide sand bags and sand at a station for future flooding issues.
City Clerk Sandra McKee had totaled snow removal expenditures to date.  The City of Cambridge has spent $21,609.65 so far and have only budgeted $13,000.00.  We are $8,609.65 over budget to date.  The city has asked the county and state for help.
Adjourn – Jeff Chance made a motion to adjourn.  Jon Andersen seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 11:39 a.m. 

____________________________________       ________________________________

Sandra McKee, City Clerk


       Nanette T. Rhodes, Mayor
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